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Board Meeting Minutes

Date: June 17, 2012
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Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson
Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7pm.
Public forum – none
New Business
SAA Building Use – Greg let the board know that the building has been condemned according to the City now that they own it so we are not able to use it for team practices; they want to spend $1,000 on it but then they are going to take the building down anyway; we are looking into moving into the City building by the Ham Lake fields on 153rd Ave as they are not really using it for anything; it is big enough to get a batting lane in there; we will see if we can get on the council agenda about it or we will be part of public forum at the meeting to discuss it with them.
Number of teams to State for each age group – Nancy is wondering how many teams to register for the rec. State tournaments – it was discussed and determined that we will send 2 teams at 10U, 2 at 12U and 1 at 13U.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Nelson – no report
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present
In-house fast pitch – Cochran and Blonigen– Nancy brought up that we do not have a director for the 8U girl’s fastpitch tournament.  Derrell is on the board and is also a head coach for the 8U girls so it was decided that we will just let the coaches run the tournament on their own since it is such a short tournament with only 5 teams.  Nancy will talk to Jenny about taking care of the brackets and making sure everyone knows where the trophies and medals are.
In-house baseball (Junior) – Zimmer and Bross – no report
In-house baseball (Senior) – Rajtar – not present
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – Chris said that 72 teams are coming in on the weekend of June 29 for the State Qualifier for 12U A and B league; it will be a double elimination tournament so some teams could play 9 games; Greg said the floor dry is over at City if the need it; they will have a lot of volunteers to run that tournament.  Chris said they put the yellow caps on the fence at field 5 and 6 and they will try to replace the pegs over at Lion’s; some are rusted out and some they just can’t find.
Traveling baseball – Zimmer – no report
Field/Game Scheduling – Cooper – not present
Equipment – Braden – not present
Treasurer – Laciskey – Mike said our taxes are done and Nancy will mail them out; financials look great; Mike will work with Nancy to get some things cleaned up with accounting.
Fundraising – Stone – not present
Tournament Ball – Laciskey – no report
Town Ball – Braden – not present
Uniforms – Singh – not present
Photos – Nelson – no report
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Nickolas Engler Memorial and funds – Nancy let the board know that Nickolas’ parents have chosen to have a tree planted in Nickolas’ memory and there will also be a plaque placed by the tree and it will be at Ham Lake Park on 153rd.  We are hoping to have it ready by the 10U baseball tournament.  The Englers donated $1500 to SAA and we also have $130 from the Route 65 fundraiser night for a total of $1630.  $500 went to the City for the tree and plaque memorial so we would like to have an idea of what to spend the $1130 remaining on.  If anyone has any ideas please let the board know.
8U baseball situation – Nancy said she is getting many complaints from parents and coaches about how the 8U baseball league is going.  There seems to be some parents not treating the umpires correctly and some coaches swearing and caring too much about winning.  The board discussed the possibility of having real umpires for these games but determined that then the parents would not be happy that we had young inexperienced umpires anyway and so it may not solve the issue.  We will keep it like it is for now and use our parent umpires.  We will try to have a meeting before the 8U baseball tournament though with all the coaches and Mike L, Greg and Corinne (she is their tournament director this year) will attend.  We will ask that the coaches have their parents sign a Code of Conduct before the tournament and hopefully that will help make the rest of their season run smoother.
Old Business – 
Other 
The next meeting is set for August 12th, 2012 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Chris V., Greg Z. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 7:37pm.

